


Most Current Financial Update:

2021 Budget: $151,740.00 (averaged contribution amount needed each
month: $12,645.00) total September's contribution received 17,019.55

with records indicating general budget is at 94.6% needed contribution
at this time of the year.

https://baldwinfirst.org/give-online
to a designated fund: general funds, food pantry, or Capital Campaign

https://baldwinfirst.org/give-online


A Reminder: BaldwinFirst is signed up with the
AmazonSmile foundation which will donate 0.5% of your
Amazon purchase to our church. There is no fee or extra
charge for this. Be sure to sign up here:

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/48-0576045

"

Thank you to everyone who contributed
time and energy to provide meals for
Pastor Amanda and her family for Pastor
Appreciation. In conclusion of our staff
appreciation, please sign up below to help

show our appreciation for Cat Henry, our office administrator; starting Monday, Nov. 8th. Then
continuing each workday for a month, someone from our congregation will pray for her and her
work. It’s a little thing with a big payoff. https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e49aba923aa8-
giving Before the first date, we will send you a calendar of scriptures you can use to pray for that
day. Thank you!

Also, in November our committee will meet with members of Ives Chapel’s SPPRC as we round
out and wrap up the year. My term as SPPRC chair (and on the committee) ends in December. I am
grateful for the faith and goodwill our church has shown in a time of change and uncertainty and
especially grateful to have worked with the other committee members: Pastor Amanda, Kathy
Cook, Sharilyn Cromer, Mike Curran, Cynthia Perez, and Lay Leader Doug Cheek. 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/48-0576045
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/48-0576045
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e49aba923aa8-giving


FOOD PANTRY  THE PANTRY IS IN NEED OF FUNDS to continue this very important
outreach. We thank all who support the pantry with their time, prayers, and gifts.

HALLOWEEN and UNICEF This year UNICEF is raising funds to combat COVID worldwide.
UNICEF is working to help deliver 1.4 billion COVID-19 vaccination doses around the world –
along with masks, hygiene supplies, treatment, and diagnostic kits. $1.80 purchases 2 liters of hand
soap; $37 purchases 2 does of COVID -19 vaccinations for 10 people; $100 purchases 325 face
masks

Over eight decades, the United Nations Children’s Funds (UNICEF) has built an unprecedented
global support system for the world’s children. UNICEF works relentlessly day in and day out to
deliver the essentials that give every child an equitable chance in life: health care and
immunizations, safe water, sanitation, nutrition, education, emergency relief, and more. For more
information, visit unicefusa.org.

LINK-BFUMC will serve at LINK on November 6th. 

Missions Activities in November and December – We will be collecting new, large print
paperback books and puzzles with less than 300 pieces to give to residents at Baldwin Care Center
and Vintage Park for Christmas. There will be a place in the narthex for the gathering of these
donations. We will be inviting our fellow United Methodists at IVES Chapel to participate. The
BLAST crew will also collaborate to create cards for Thanksgiving and Christmas for each resident
and decorations for the rooms.

GIVING TUESDAY IS A
MOVEMENT THAT

UNLEASHES THE POWER
OF RADICAL GENEROSITY

AROUND THE WORLD.
 
 

GivingTuesday reimagines a world built upon shared humanity and generosity.
Our global network collaborates year-round to inspire generosity around the world, with a common
mission to build a world where generosity is part of everyday life.

Whether it’s making someone smile, helping a neighbor or stranger out, showing up for an issue or
people we care about, or giving some of what we have to those who need our help, every act of
generosity counts, and everyone has something to give.

Through United Methodist Global Ministries and the United Methodist Committee on Relief
(UMCOR), there are many opportunities to support projects that advance vital ministries around the
world, such as relief aid for disaster victims, scholarships for Native American seminarians,
scholarships, and loans for students attending United Methodist schools, and so much more! Go to
AREAS OF IMPACT - Global Ministries (umcmission.org) for more information with some
highlights listed below:

mailto:ldinbc@gmail.com
https://www.unicefusa.org/
https://www.umcmission.org/
https://www.umcmission.org/umcor
https://www.umcor.org/
http://www.umcgiving.org/ministry-articles/native-american-ministries-sunday
http://www.umcgiving.org/ministry-articles/united-methodist-student-day
https://umcmission.org/areas-of-impact/#disasters


https://umcmission.org/areas-of-impact/#disasters


Baldwin City Community Coming Together
to support the Food Pantry

Drumstick Dash - Baldwin City Recreational Commission will
be hosting the 2nd annual Drumstick Dash 5K Run/Walk is on
presented by Baldwin State Bank. This year's in-person dash is
on Saturday, November 13th, 10:00AM to noon! Proceeds from
the event will provide food for Baldwin City families in need
over the Thanksgiving Holiday at the Food Pantry. A T-shirt
(with BFUMC logo on it) is included in registration. You have
the option to pick up the shirt at our office or get it shipped for an additional $6. **Register by
October 22nd to guarantee your t-shirt will be ready for pickup day of the race. All registrations
after October 22nd will have to pick up their t-shirt in the BCRC offices pending the post-race
pickup date.** Deadline to register: November 5th. Go to the Rec Commission Facebook events
page: https://feedback.facebook.com/events/570559290853056/ for more information.

Watch for food bins throughout the city and schools in support of the food pantry. The Baldwin
City Chamber of Commerce is sponsoring this food drive. Eight bins will be placed strategically
in the community and at the schools to gather nonperishable food beginning the first week of
November. A flier will be attached to the bins requesting certain items with the fliers also being
sent home to the parents of USD348 students. Those donated items will be delivered to the church
on Nov.19 (prior to Thanksgiving) for distribution.

On Sunday, Nov. 7th, at 8:30 a.m. a long overdue (but no less appreciated if not more) Kitchen
Dedication will be held in the fellowship hall, hosted by UMW. Please join us for some
refreshments.

UMW will be hosting the Turkey Drive-Thru
on Saturday, Nov. 13th. The deadline to reserve
your meal for pickup is Tuesday, Nov.
9th. Following is the order
form: https://forms.gle/6xnxw3pknTQKMS1
R7, or you can order by calling the church
office, or Coleen at 785.248.9250. Payment
(cash or checks) for dinner is due upon pickup.

Volunteers are asked to provide pies (either
pumpkin, cherry, or apple). Contact Donna or
Linda Ballinger (LindaBabe43@gmail.com) if
you can provide a pie.

https://feedback.facebook.com/events/570559290853056/
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UVECdsM_oRJEy9yDYj3ZbLSeBFg6rZ876eyBAxfWt46zIfb20EUpB21ojK3BmT9rn-7ZwVrXIYChwvFg8CtPFPoE1R1gzJiEWdo9bTYnAnFFKjXs1g9GuD3iWVa3yruzSIphH4040C1kyAYmzwmNJ7UY5f_KtMUYS3rRRAezmizexZGF_WxtVmc8cAzORMS0&c=WC74MEF3xIuOeD1zIWAd-l1Zc_Nhi856GG1KfcmtPao0Kj9-MeSg8w==&ch=86V3tFQLkI_iS7aUGOOIo0Sk2_bpVqcFiNWGmNajlEjvHSPARbo8tA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UVECdsM_oRJEy9yDYj3ZbLSeBFg6rZ876eyBAxfWt46zIfb20EUpB21ojK3BmT9rvnXZ6T6Q8Pfw7llqjIVtqka814lV6fBusi4rtjq1qTnF9TD1AIF-YEFSab-henE5UJWauj3nrIYIV8zTiYZYXHX0pN7YyjLs&c=WC74MEF3xIuOeD1zIWAd-l1Zc_Nhi856GG1KfcmtPao0Kj9-MeSg8w==&ch=86V3tFQLkI_iS7aUGOOIo0Sk2_bpVqcFiNWGmNajlEjvHSPARbo8tA==


        Worship Services 
9:30 AM (In person and

Live Online Services)



Nov 1 Missions Mtg 7:00PM

Nov 2 Election Day

Nov 3 Care Giving Mtg 1:00PM
Cupboard Cruising Cupboard at Library
10:30 - 11:30

Nov 6 LINK

Nov 7 Day Light Savings Time Ends
Staff Appreciation: Cat Henry

Nov 8 Trustees Mtg 7:00PM 

Nov 11 Veterans Day

Nov 13 Drumstick Dash 10AM-noon
(proceeds to benefit the Food Pantry)

Nov 15 Finance Mtg 7:00PM
           SPPRC Mtg 7:00PM

Nov 21 "Hanging of the Greens" in the
sanctuary after Sunday School

Nov 25 Thanksgiving

Nov 28 United Methodist Student Day
Advent Begins

Nov 30 Giving Tuesday

Church Streaming & Zoom Meeting
Links Directory



Note: Links are accessible in the email version of
this newsletter, the links are not available on
the website version of the Vine due to PDF.

Sunday School and Small Groups are
meeting at 10:45p.m. on Sundays
 

   *9:30 AM Worship Live Stream:
    https://www.Baldwinfirst.org

 or at
https://www.facebook.com/baldwinfirstumc

or at
 https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC

Mwpl81KtGg7h9AhRFW9NWQ
 

 *For ALL scheduled CHURCH
optional Zoom Mtgs go to

https://zoom.us/join
mtg ID #: 9644607669
  Password: 042020 

.

http://www.baldwinfirst.org/
https://www.facebook.com/baldwinfirstumc
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCMwpl81KtGg7h9AhRFW9NWQ
https://zoom.us/join

